MINUTES OF THE 48th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
held at Cliff House on Tuesday August 5th 2014 at 6.45 p.m.

The start of the meeting was delayed until 7.05p.m. due to Regatta daily prizegiving by S.Y.C.

The Chairman,  Andrew Stirling (Y74) welcomed everyone to the meeting

Committee members present :- Dan Bridger (Y159),  Will Henderson (Y183),   Jon Lewis (Y150),  John Donovan (Hon Measurer),  Allyson Lofts (Hon Secretary)

Apologies for absence were received from Jock Lennox (Y106),  Tim Bass,  Peter Hughes (Y19),  John Rowland (Y180),  Peter Stratton (Y161) and Paul Tripp (Y85)

The Minutes of the 2013 A.G.M. were adopted.  Proposer Stephen Burton (Y74), seconded by Anthony Lofts (Y132)
The Accounts for 2013/2014 were adopted.  Proposer David Sworder (Y89), seconded by David Fitzsimmons 

Election of Committee.
The Chairman thanked the retiring members of the committee Jon Lewis and Jock Lennox.
The Chairman thanked The Hon Measurer John Donovan and Hon Secretary Allyson Lofts for their involvement over the year and both were re-elected.

Two new members of the committee were voted in :-

John Smithers (Y19)  proposer  Malcolm Squire

                                   seconded by  Jonathan Britton (Y 173)

David Jayne (Y28)     proposer  Barney Greenhill (Y138)

                                   seconded by  Richard Fulford Smith (Y179)

Rule Changes
Martin Beck thanked Will Henderson for his input in drawing up this rule change.
The following rule change had been agreed in principle at the 2013 AGM and was put forward for formal ratification:-
5 YEAR RE-WEIGH AND CLARIFICATORY RULE
Add the underlined words to the opening part of rule 13, so that it reads:

13.
No boat shall be entitled to race as a Salcombe Yawl unless (i) it complies with this Specification; (ii) the owner holds a valid certificate issued by the Salcombe Yawl Owners’ Association and (iii) it has a valid weight record.
Add new 13.4A, 13.4B, 13.4C, and 13.4D as below:

13.4A
A weight record shall be made in signed writing by the official class measurer or, when so authorised by him in writing, by his deputy, when one of them weighs the boat and it complies with rule 3.

13.4B
A weight record shall include the following information:

(a)
The date of the weighing which it records.

(b)
The weight of the hull as weighed in accordance with rule 3.1.

(c)
The certified weight of the centre plate.

(d)
Whether the boat as weighed had any correctors in accordance with rule 3.4, and if so the weight of those correctors. 

13.4C
A weight record shall be valid from the time of the weighing which it records until the first to happen of the following events:

(a)
The expiration of 5 years from the date of the weighing which it records.

(b)
Any change to the weight of the centreboard (excepting any change caused by painting or re-painting it).

(c)
Any change to the correctors (if any).

(d)
Any change to the hull (whether by way of repair, maintenance or otherwise) which reduces the weight of the hull.

(e)
Any change of ownership of the boat.

13.5D
The person making the weight record shall (i) send the original to the class secretary and (ii) retain a copy.  The class secretary shall cause the information contained in the weight records received by her to be made public in such way as the Committee may from time to time direct. 
The proposer to adopt the rule was Martin Beck (Y181), seconded by David Greening (Y177).

Vote in favour unanimous 
The following rule changes had been proposed by David Greening and published for consideration and comment by SYOA members 2 months prior to the AGM:-
PROPOSAL TO CHANGE RULE 3.4 TO READ:
Corrector weights, if required, shall be located above the waterline and securely attached to the hull structure by screws,bolts or adhesive. The weight of the correctors shall be permanently marked and visible without removal from the hull structure, their total weight shall not exceed 25.4kg.
The proposer to adopt the rule was Dan Bridger (Y159), seconded by Andrew Wood (Y97)

Vote in favour unanimous
PROPOSAL TO ADD TO RULE 4.1:
The weight of the centreplate shall be permanently marked and visible without removal from the centreplate box.

The proposer to adopt the rule was David Sworder, seconded by Mike Webster (Y163)

Vote in favour :- unanimous.

There followed a short discussion on how to mark the plate.  This can be done by metal stamping.
Chairman’s Address
The Chairman said that there were fewer Salcombe Yawls entered in Regatta this year but that it was 
great to see under 30 year olds competing, especially in the Blue fleet, and doing so well. They are very welcome.

Several boats have changed hands – many through use of the website  -but some new owners are not joining in the racing. A training weekend will be introduced to next year's calendar, Dan Bridger will organize the training and new owners will be particularly welcome.

The sailing programme in Masthead lists Yawl racing on August Bank holiday Sunday and Monday.

This is an error and only the normal sea racing on the Saturday will take place.

Some of the SYC Solo sailors had recently had an excellent time racing on Lake Garda and David Greening had made subsequent tentative enquiries about the host club holding an event for a Salcombe Yawl fleet.  David was invited to expand on this proposal.  He said that the Yawls were being offered racing during the last week in June 2015 with another class,  he is contacting delivery companies for door to door prices and he will post further details on the website so that expressions of interest can be registered.

Ian Savell (Y187) recommended Garda as a sailing venue.

The Chairman said that participation in Saturday racing has increased and that Stephen Galvin will be joining the fleet in Y99.

19 entrants have so far registered for Town Regatta.  This year an experimental flighting system will be tried. Classic and Modern boats will be sailing together. The coloured ribbons to fly from the mizzen will be available. To make the maths work 6 days racing is necessary.  The Chairman will run Sunday's races but the weather forecast suggests that these may have to be cancelled

A.O.B
Martin Beck said that the Antigua Yawl event will take part again in 2015.  As in 2013 there will be 16 participants and all places are filled. Booking is open for 2017.  He is looking for volunteers for a Salcombe Yawl Challenge team for an event during the first week of December 2015.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.30p.m.

